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A'survej'of the pubiid‘footpaths of the area has been carried out over the past

Y

few weeks by a small team of volunteers. Eight footpaths out of the twenty nine
surveyed were found to be in urgent need of renovation or improvement anda
detailed report has been forwarded to Clwyd County Council who are being asked to
carry out. the necessary work as soon as possible. The survey team, councillors -
Olive Sweetman and Ann Johnson and Community Association Secretary, Graham Davies
were led by Graham Humphreys of Llys Enfys. lMr. Humphreys' extensive knowledge of
the footpath networ® was vital to the project and_the Community Council has

expressed its gratitude for his services in acting as Guide to the team and for
compiling the report.

CRIMEWATCH

A recent television news bulletinhas reported on a nationwide survey, the results of
which proved conclusively that areas with Crimewatch_séhemes‘had experienced at
least 20% less break-ins. May we ask you to be particularly vigilant at this time of
year where many people spend time away from home as the -festive season approaches’
and over the Christmas and New Year Holiday. L co e

BINGD | o ; .
Don't forget the Crand Christmas Bingo on Tuesday, 17th December at 7-30 pm in the

Village Centre with a special raffle prize of a Christmas Hamper. All this and
big money prizes too ! You just can't afford to miss this great night out.

PP QUZ - B S

Congratulations to the two pop quiz teams from the Swan Inn, the Radio Swan Uppers
_and Haley's Comet who recently took part in the Halkyn Cricket Club FPop Quiz. Radio
Swan Uppers finished just out of the prizes in third position whilst Haley's Comet
were close behind in fourth place.. Team members were Radio Swan Uppers - Christine
Winner, Dave Barron, Richard Gower and Pete Tudor and Haley's Comet - Linda .
Harrison, Joyce Xenny, Marilyn Tudor and Graham Davies. - : '

SWAN CHRISTVMAS QUIZ

The mémbers of the Quiz Teams and regulars at the Swan Inn will take part in their
annual Christmas Quiz of general knowledge and sports questions on 'Thursday

evening, 19th December in the bar of the pub at 7-30 pm. Anyone intercested in

joining in the fun as a member of a team will find details on the notice board in the
Swan where they can also sign thelr names.




